

**Cranbrook Minor
Hockey Association**



PO Box 20065
Cranbrook, BC V1C 6J5
cranbrookminorhockey@gmail.com

Cranbrook Minor Hockey Board Meeting Minutes

October 22nd, 2025 @ 6:30 pm

East Side Marios

Attendance: Bobby Botterill, Mike Harris, Danny Ortynski, Shaun Fox, Rorie Hoyt, Chris Hill, Kim Eagles, Desiree Roberts, Matt Rudolph, Phil Meloche, Brad Herman, Bobby-Jo Hekob, Pam Pinch, Ray Usher

Regrets: Giacomo Scavo, Carly Marsh, Rob Pighin, Chris Kostiuk

Missing:

1) **Call to Order:** 635 pm

2) **Additions And Amendments** – None

3) **Approve Minutes** from September 23rd, 2025

1st Pam Pinch

2ND Ray Usher

All in favor, non opposed

4) **Old Business**

None

5) **New Business**

-RIC- added by Ray Usher

- There were some miscommunications regarding the on ice portion of the new officials clinics. Issue is we do not have a Referee in Chief.

-Bobby suggested maybe Nolan Lamond? He will reach out to him

Reports

- i) **Registrar**-Carly Marsh
 - Invoices going out to teams now, lots of loans out and need to start having them paid back as well as collecting equipment deposits.
- ii) **Ice Scheduler**- Bobby Jo Hekob
 - Going well, will be some shuffling once Marysville is open
 - Ice bills to teams going out in Dec and March
 - U18 wondering about options not be at Kinsmen, other ice was Friday and historically they did not want Friday nights due to jobs and other commitments
- iii) **U7**- Aaron Shuttleworth – Managers now in place and everything is settling well
- iv) **U9**- Danny Ortyński- Going well with no issues thus far
- v) **U11**- Corey Kanzig- Wondering who pays for the cost to add logo to McAtom jersey? CMHA pays this and the team pays for names on back if they chose to add them
- vi) **U13**-Brad Herman -Teams are settling in now with no issues thus far
- vii) **U15 U18**-Marie Biggy- Going well for both divisions with no issues thus far. Was a good choice to do U18 Tier 4
- viii) **Equipment/Facilities**-Giacomo Scavo -Not here, no report
- ix) **Photos**-Pam Pinch, Marie Biggy –Schedules are out to teams now
- x) **Website/FB**-Kim Eagles –All good
- xi) **Fundraising/Sponsorship**- Matt Rudolph-will need some new jerseys sponsors, we can advertise this on FB etc
- xii) **PR/Hotels**-Rorie Hoyt- No money in from the Heritage yet
- xiii) **Risk Management/Safety**- Phil Meloche-All good
- xiv) **Clinics**- Chris Kostiuik – All good
- xv) **Female Development**- Bobby-Jo Hekob-Player tried U15 rep but it was not a good fit so going to U18 rec, can be ok for exhibition games vs Golden in U15 rep.
- xvi) **AEHL/EK/WK/CMHA KMHA Liaison**-Shaun Fox- Banner dates/ locations next meeting
U11 B wanting to host here, is there ice and refs?

xvii) **Goalie Development**- Chris Hill- Going to run the camp over Christmas break again, dates TBD

xviii) **Coach Coordinator**- Bobby Botterill- App for tryouts was a fail, won't be using again

- Few evals that were requested are still to go out, quite a few requests this year

xix) **Gaming**-Rob Pighin- Not here. We do know requests for licenses are slow due to their strike.

xx) **Indigenous Cultural Safety Training**- Ray Usher-All good

7. **Next Meeting**: November 26th, 2025 regular board meeting at 6:30 pm, East Side Marios

8. **Adjourn** 8:19 pm

1st Corey Kanzig

2ND Bobby Botterill